

SECTION 2: LANGUAGE FOCUS (2.6 pts)

Choose the word which has a different sound in the part underlined. (0.2 pts)

13. A. aquatic B. permanent. C. algal. D. contaminate

Find the word which has different stress pattern from the others. (0.5pts)

14 A. general. B. property. C. disaster. D. fabulous

Choose the best answer A, B, C or D to complete the sentences (1.4 pts)

15. It is.....easier to prevent harm to the environment than to repair it.

A. always

B. never

C. sometimes

D. rarely

16.....is a long period when there is no rain and not enough water for people, animals and plants.

A. Mudslide

B. Flood

C. Tornado

D. Drought

17 .A customer is complaining with the shop assistant about a product.

Customer: "I'm not happy with the jeans I bought yesterday."

Shop assistant: "...."

A. Thank you

B. You're welcome

C. I'm sorry about that

D. No problem

18. Shopping online saves you the.....of traveling

A. joy

B. pleasure

C. convenience

D. trouble

19. What does it stand.....the 3Rs? - They are Reduce, Reuse, Recycle.
for

- A. in
- B. for
- C. of
- D. at

20. During....., shopping centers attract a lot of customers.

- D. rush hour
- A. open hours
- B. office hours
- C. sales

21. Mr Black and a salesgirl are in the shoes store.

Mr. Black. "I'd like to try on these shoes, please."

Salesgirl: "..."

- A. Why not?
- B. all means, sir.
- C. That's right, sir.
- D. I'd love to.

Use the correct form of the verbs in the bracket. (0,4pts)

22. We saw many beautiful birds while we (fish).....in the lake.

23. The train (leave).....
at 5.30, so we still have a lot of time.

Use the correct form of the words in the bracket. (0.4pts)

24. Technology will probably help to predict disasters.
(NATURE)

25. There is an outbreak of cholera because of drinking
water (TREAT)

SECTION 3: READING: (2.4pts)

Read the passage and choose the correct answer. Circle A, B, C or D. (1.2pts)

Tornadoes

A tornado is a kind of storm which looks like a huge funnel. Tornadoes are the strongest winds on earth. They can (26)480 km per hour. With such great strength, a tornado causes a lot of damage. It can (27)..... trees, flatten buildings, and throw heavy things such as cars hundreds of metres. It is especially dangerous (28)..... people in cars or mobile homes.

Tornadoes (29).....in their duration and the distance they travel. Most last less than ten minutes and travel five to ten kilometres. Some special tornadoes can last several hours and travel up to more than 150km!

Tornadoes can occur almost anywhere (30)..... earth, but most of them happen in the United States, especially in the Great Plains region. This area may (31).....more than 200 tornadoes in each year.

26. A. arrive. B. go to. C. reach. D. speech
27. A. grow. B. uproot. C. plant. D. water
28. A. for. B. to. C. in. D. at
29. A.differ. B. similar. C. different. D. change
30. A. in. B. on. C. for. D. up
31. A. experienced. B. to experience.
C. experience. D. experiencing

Read the passage and answer the questions (1.2 pts)

Visual pollution has a greater effect on people than you may think. Mary remembers when she went to a big city, she was really scared because there was so much graffiti on the buildings' wall. Then she looked up, and she saw lot of power lines over her head. Although they were not dangerous, she still felt unsafe since she thought they might fall down. These things prevented her from enjoying the beautiful sights of the city. She also remembers the time she studied in Melbourne. Once she was so busy with assignments that she did not tidy her room for two weeks. Looking at the messy room caused her so much stress that she did not want to study. Then she decided to clean the room and put her things in their proper places. She also bought a

small plant and placed it in a corner of the room. These simple actions increased her motivation and helped her to focus on her learning.

32. Does visual pollution have a greater effect on people?
.....

34. Why was Mary scared when she was in a foreign city?
.....

34. What did she see over her head?
.....

35. What was she busy with?
.....

36. What did she do for her room?
.....

37. Did these simple actions decrease her focus on her learning?
.....

SECTION 4. WRITING. (2.6 pts)

Find a mistake in each of the following sentences and correct it. (0,8 pts)

38. When I was going to school, I was seeing an old friend.

39. After she left the party, Jenny said goodbye to the host.

40. My brother buys often things online.

41. At 10 o'clock tomorrow, the new bookshop in the corner will open.
Let's go and visit it.

Rewrite the following sentence, use the the given words /phrases. (0,8pts)

42. I read my favourite book. Then I went to bed.

→

43. the bell rang, everyone raced out of the classroom.

→

44. We were having dinner and they were listening to the radio.

→

45. You go, you can always find good people.

→ Wherever

Write a paragraph (80 - 160 words) about a natural disaster that often happens in Vietnam. Use the following questions as cues. (1.0 pt)

- What is the natural disaster?
- How often does it happen?
- When does it often happen?
- What should we do before it happens?
- What should we do after it happens?